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March 23, 2020 
 
 
Jason Jennings, BSB 
Division Manager 
City of Clearwater 
Public Utilities Department 
1650 N. Arcturas Ave. Bldg. C 
Clearwater, FL. 33765 
 
 
Jason, 
As of the writing of this letter, we have no more room for land application, and we will be 
taking your biosolids to The Compost USA facility in Lake Panasoffkee tomorrow. As you are 
aware, we are working with our engineers and the FDEP on a new application site that we could 
utilize in the future if approved. We will keep you posted as to any new developments on that 
site. If land becomes available we will go back to the land application of your biosolids. 
We will provide all the necessary documentation from the Residuals Management Facility to 
show the acceptance and treatment of your biosolids to Class AA levels as prescribed by the 
FDEP.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at any time. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tom Otermat 
Business Development 
T. Wayne Hill Trucking, Inc 
Office: 863 519 6677 
Cell: 863 224 8005 
Email: totermat@verizon.net 
 
 


